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Dear Pioneer Residents,

June, being a school holiday month, offered a great break for students and a perfect time for families
and residents to bond. I am pleased that the month was filled with activities and initiatives aimed at
caring, connecting, and creating a better place for residents within Pioneer community. We appreciate
your active participation which made these events enjoyable for everyone.
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HELLO!
FROM PATRICK TAY

As we look forward to National Day in August, I wish all of you a day filled with
pride, joy, and celebration. Join us as we celebrate Pioneer National Day
Observance & Carnival Celebrations on 9th August 2024 from 8:30 am to 1
pm. Tickets are available at go.gov.sg/pioneerndoc2024. May this special day
be a testament to our resilience, strength, and the Singapore spirit.

We look forward to your continued support and participation in our
community. Let's create a caring, connected, and vibrant Pioneer together.
See you at our next event!

Warmest regards,
Patrick Tay

Care
In our ongoing efforts to support our seniors, we continued to offer free haircut services for seniors aged
60 and above. This complimentary service was made possible by our resident stylists, volunteers, and
the talented team from #HairCarve Hair Studio.

We celebrated Education Merit Awards achievements with awardees and their families, enjoying an
engaging afternoon over bowling and food. Congratulations to all our deserving students, and thanks to
the Pioneer Community Volunteers, especially The Frontier Youth Network - Pioneer YOUths, for
organising this meaningful event.

Connect
We strive to stay connected with everyone in the community, and house visits are an important way for
us to reach out to you. I had the opportunity to catch up with our residents during my regular visits in
Pioneer Zone 6, listening to your concerns and understanding how we can serve you better.

Our Father's Day celebration, organised by the Indian Activity Executive Committee, was a
heartwarming event. We also enjoyed the Fruits Party organised by the Senior Citizen's Executive
Committee and the Family Night for our new residents from Jurong West Jewel. It was wonderful to see
our community volunteers coming together to plan and organise these events to welcome our Jewel
residents. These events fostered a sense of unity and strengthened our community bonds.

Create
Our Greening Pioneer initiative continued to make our space greener and provide fresher air for
everyone. It was great to see families and residents of all ages join in the planting of another 50 trees
here in the Pioneer Constituency. Your participation helped us create a more sustainable and pleasant
environment for all.

We also had a lovely community BBQ and Movie night in Pioneer Zone 7. I am grateful to The Frontier
Youth Network - Pioneer YOUths and our Zone 7 Residents’ Network for organising these enjoyable
events. With good weather and a cool evening breeze, the event saw everyone enjoying healthy drinks,
kampong snacks, and a hands-on BBQ experience, creating new friendships and stronger bonds within
the community.
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